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 West Central School Corporation has several projects planned for the near future.   

 

 The Secure Entrance and Utilization of Space Project is aimed at making our school en-

trances more secure by limiting access to visitors during the school day and utilizing some ex-

isting space for our current student needs.   

 The project will consist of relocating the elementary office to where two existing class-

rooms by the main entrance are currently.  Visitors must enter the office area before entering 

the main building after the renovation.  This will limit access of visitors directly into the 

building and secure the elementary building more.  The existing office will be renovated into 

a meeting room and a new computer lab.  The existing computer lab will become a classroom.   

 The middle school office and entrance doors will be reconfigured so visitors must enter 

the office before entering the main building.   

 The high school office will be relocated to where three existing classrooms are current-

ly by the main entrance of the school.  Visitors must enter the office area before entering the 

main building after renovations.  This will also limit access of visitors into the building and 

secure the high school building more.  The original office will be renovated into a classroom 

and into one large life skills classroom.   The current weight room will be converted into 

welding storage and a changing room for our welding students.  The welding shop will have 

some renovations as well.  The current wrestling room will be converted into a weight room.  

Three classrooms behind the stage will be converted into a wrestling room with the proper 

padding and space.   

 A 10-year bond will fund the project for $3,800,000. However, as existing obligations 

mature, the anticipated net impact on the Debt Service Fund tax rate will be $0.   

 The anticipated start date for the project is the end of March with most of the work be-

ing done this summer.  Completion of the project might go into the start of the 2018-19 school 

year.   

 Three additional projects will be funded through the Capital Projects Fund.  The park-

ing lot lights will be replaced with modern LED lights.  This will greatly improve our outside 

lighting and decrease electric usage.  The large gravel parking lot in front of the elementary 

will be paved.  The original fence around the track and natural gas line area will be replaced.   

  



WCHS Yearbook 

  

 

2018 Seniors need to have senior 

pictures (portrait view) to Mrs.  

Stevens by March 1.  You can email your  

digital picture to jstevens@wcsc.k12.in.us 

 

 

 

 
Yearbooks are now at their lowest cost of $55.00.  Send your check to 

Mrs. Stevens before March 1, 2018.  On March 1, 2018 the cost of the book 

will increase to $75.00. 

 

To order your yearbook, please provide the following information: 

 

 

_______________________________________ ________________ 

Name (Please print)       Grade 

 

_______________________________________ 

Phone Number 

 

Please send form and money to Mrs. Stevens at the high school. 

Buy  

Today! 

Buy  

Today! 



  
 

 
 

 

Parents, the Department of Health has revised the immunization requirements for certain school 
age groups.  You can get an early start completing their immunizations now.  These vaccinations 
will be required for your child to start school.  Remember, if your child has a religious/medical ob-
jection to vaccines, an objection form must be signed yearly.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Mrs. Metzger at 219-567-9741. 

New Immunization Requirements for 2018-19: 

Hep Að Two doses of Hep A is required for K-4 and 6th and 12th graders (new) 

MCV4 (Meningococcal) and Tdap (Tetanus & Pertussis) needed for students going into 6th grade 

2-MCV4ôs  - required for 12th graders 

     Dates to Remember: 

March 21, 2018---7:45-1:00--Indiana Blood Center Driveðcall Mrs. Metzger 
at 219-567-9741 to schedule a convenient appointment. 

News from the School Nurse 

    Immunization Information 

tel:219-567-9741


Gym & swim  

Our Gym & Swim season will be coming to an end in February. Students have done 

a great job with learning new swimming skills. The pool area always enjoys this time 

of year. During the next few weeks students will be working on passing their level 

and hopefully advancing to the next color cap. Our safety portion is a success with 

students learning that water is fun but there are also dangers. Each week we go over 

what to do in an emergency and what is safe swimming. Great Job to all the students! 

 

 

Just a reminder NO SCHOOL = NO POOL. Winter is here and the pool will not be 

opened when school is canceled or dismissed early. We also may need to close early 

due to weather conditions. We want everyone to stay safe! To check on the current 

status of the pool please refer to the West Central Facebook page. 



NHS Valentineôs Day Fundraiser 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 NHS Valentines Order Form   

Please enclose this order form with payment in a sealed envelope. You may copy this form. 

To:  ________________________________________________________________ 

 
c K1      c K2      c K3      c KR    Teacher ________________________________________ 
 

c 1st ï 5th Grade Homeroom (5A, 2C, etc.) ____ Teacher ________________________________________ 
 

c Middle School Grade _____  Teacher(s): 5th______________  6th ______________   7th ______________ 
 

c High School Grade _____  Teacher(s): 5th______________  6th ______________   7th ______________ 

From:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

What:  (____ cookies ´ $1.00) + (____ flowers ´ $2.00) + (____Fruit Snack x $.75) =  Total _____  

Message:  
 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 NHS Valentines Order Form   

Please enclose this order form with payment in a sealed envelope. You may copy this form. 

To:  ________________________________________________________________ 

 
c K1      c K2      c K3      c KR    Teacher ________________________________________ 
 

c 1st ï 5th Grade Homeroom (5A, 2C, etc.) ____ Teacher ________________________________________ 
 

c Middle School Grade _____  Teacher(s): 5th______________  6th ______________   7th ______________ 
 

c High School Grade _____  Teacher(s): 5th______________  6th ______________   7th ______________ 

From:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

What:  (____ cookies ´ $1.00) + (____ flowers ´ $2.00) + (____Fruit Snack x $.75) =  Total _____  

Message:  
 

Where:  
(First name)                                  (Last name)  

Where:  
(First name)                                  (Last name)  

     West Central High Schoolõs National Honor Society is organizing 
its annual Valentineõs Day fundraiser. Students, staff, parents, and 

relatives can order assorted flowers, cookies, or fruit snacks for 

their loved ones: carnations for $2.00 each, large cookies for $1.00 

each, or Fruit Snacks for $.75 each.  
     Sales begin Monday, January 22, and run through Wednesday, Feb-
ruary 7. High school and middle school students can place orders dur-
ing lunch. Elementary school students can place orders in the Elemen-
tary School Office. Alternately, you can send in the order forms below. 
The orders will be distributed on Wednesday, February 14, 2018 . 

     Show your love for that special person, and thank you for supporting 
the West Central High School National Honor Societyôs scholarship 
fund! 



 

 
Library News 

High/Middle School Parent Teacher  
Conferences 

Dear West Central High/Middle School Parents: 

You are cordially invited to attend our West Central High/Middle School parent-
teacher conference with your son or daughter.  The date and time of the remaining parent-
teacher  conference is:   

   Date     _____ Time  

 Thursday, March 15, 2018      3:25-7:00 PM 

  Please mark your calendar for this important parent-teacher conference. 

 

The Buy One Get One FREE (BOGO) Book Fairs are coming back to West Central in 

April!  This is a perfect opportunity to stock up on some great books for your family. 

 

Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of information and imagination and helps children 

discover who they are. Hereôs what you can do to help children develop stronger reading 

skills and a love for reading: 

  

¶      Set the example. Let children see you read. 

¶      Have a collection of books in your home. Update this collection routinely to    

keep up with changing tastes and reading skills. 

¶      Support our schoolôs Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own 

books to read. 

  

Our Scholastic Book Fair is a reading event that brings the books kids want to read right 

into our school. Itôs a wonderful selection of engaging and affordable (Buy One Get One 

FREE) books for every reading level. Please make plans to visit our Book Fairs and be 

involved in shaping your childôs reading habits. 

Book Fair dates & Shopping hours: 

Elementary:  April 9-13 

                     8 am - 3:15 pm  

MS/HS:  April 23-27 

              7:30 am - 3:30 pm 



 

 

Mark your calendar for the following events in early 2018: 

 

Seniors and Senior Parents: 

Scholarship season is in full swing.  Please note the following and see Mrs. Kenne-

dy or Miss Burtis if you have questions: 

 

West Central Scholarship ï available now and due March16, 2018 ï WCHS website 

Jasper County Scholarships ï available now and due March 1, 2018 

(www.jasperfdn.org) 

Pulaski County Scholarships ï available January 12  and due March 2, 2018 

(www.cfopc.org) 

 

Juniors and Junior Parents: 
 

Thursday, March 15 at 6:00 p.m. - Informational meeting in the HS Media Center to prepare for 

the senior year (held in conjunction with Parent/Teacher Conferences). 

 

Meet your studentôs teachers and then come to the HS Media Center at 6:00 p.m. for this important 

meeting.  We will discuss planning for attendance at college, trade and technical schools after gradu-

ation.  SAT and ACT testing will be discussed as well as the application process for scholarships and     

colleges. 

******************************************************************** 

Attention All 8th Grade Students and Parents!!! 

 

You are encouraged to attend:  

 

What:  Freshman Orientation to High School 

When:  Thursday, January 18 

Time:  6:00 p.m. 

Place:  High School Cafetorium  

                                               

 

Topics to be addressed: 

 

¶ Diploma Types and Requirements 

¶ Local Graduation Requirements 

¶ Graduation Qualifying Exam 

¶ Scheduling for High School 

¶ Four Year Planning for High School 

College and Career Planning 

 

 

Notes from the High School 
Guidance Department 



Notes from the High School 
Guidance Department 

High School Scheduling for 2018 -19  

 

We are only half way through the 2017-18 school year and it is already time to start scheduling for 

next year.  Mrs. Kennedy began working before the Christmas Break on the scheduling process.  

Parents and students are reminded to contact the guidance office/student support services if they 

have any questions concerning which classes to take, what is required for high school graduation, 

what is required for college, and what coursework is needed for each diploma type.  Please call 

and make an appointment if you would like to meet with Mrs. Kennedy to talk about your childôs 

credits, schedule or future plans. 

 

 Minimum high school graduation requirements (Core 40) are: 40 Credits and passing the Core 40 

End of Course Assessments. 

 

   8   Credits of English 

 6   Credits of Math 

 6   Credits of Science 

 1   Credit of Health 

 2   Credit of Physical Education 

1   Credit of Preparing for College/Career 

6   Credits of Social Studies (1 Govôt, 2 U.S. History, & 2 World   

         History/Geography, Economics) 

 18 Elective Credits  

In addition, students must be enrolled in a Math or Quantitative Reasoning course each year of 

high school. 

 

College requirements are increasing.  Each college sets its own admissions requirements.  State 

supported colleges are not required to accept Indiana graduates.  

 

Some colleges have standard requirements for all students to meet in order to be admitted to the 

college.  Other colleges have each department within the college establish their respective require-

ments.  Purdue University has different admissions requirements for each department.  Two years 

of a foreign language is a requirement for many four-year colleges. 

 

High Grades + High SAT/ACT Scores = More $$$ in scholarships, grants and financial aid!!  

Students need to be encouraged to take high school seriously from the beginning of 9th grade 

and beyond. 

 

College Costs Estimator is a fairly new tool for students and parents.  Check it out at: 

 

http://www.indianacollegecosts.org/calculate-your-college-costs 



 

 
Washington D.C. Trip 

May 27- May 31 ~ 2019 
  

Spring of 2019, we will be offering a trip to Gettysburg and 

Washington DC for incoming ninth and eighth grade students and 

their guests. Students will be receiving information in May at the 

end of 7
th

and 8
th

 grade.    {They will travel at the end of their fresh-

man and 8
th

 grade years} Classic Tours of Auburn will be making 

the arrangements for us.   Due to continued decline in numbers 

over the years, the best way to continue the opportunity for stu-

dents and still make it affordable, was to offer the trip every other 

year.    This is a non -school sponsored tour, however it will be 

chaperoned by teachers and other adults as needed.   We will de-

part from West Central Middle School the evening of  Monday, May 

27, 2019 via motor coach.   We will arrive in Gettysburg the follow-

ing morning and after a tour of the battlefield, continue on to 

Washington DC for a whirlwind 3 days of tours and arrive back at 

WC early,  Friday, May 31.   

          Start saving your dollars and cents to participate in this tre-

mendous opportunity to see the things you may have only ever 

read about in your History and Social Studies books AND spend a 

fun time with friends and classmates.   Requirements to attend the 

trip will be to complete all the paperwork and payment to Classic 

Tours; attending meetings called during Success time at school; 

and not be issued an ISS or OSS during the 2018 -2019 school 

year.   

          Highlights of our trip will include a tour of the Gettysburg 

battlefield; a night tour of the memorials; visits to Arlington Na-

tional Cemetery and Mount Vernon in Virginia; a visit to the Na-

tional Cathedral; tour of the Capitol building; several hours in the 

Smithsonian Institute museum complex and much more.   Looking 

forward to a great trip in 2019!  



 

 

AGE: 15 years oldðJune 1, 2018 

REQUIREMENTS: Driver's Education in Indiana exists in two parts. There is a 

Classroom portion and a Driving portion. The State of Indiana requires that you 

complete 30 hours of classroom time or equivalent online program. You will take 

your Classroom portion of Driver's Ed online through Driving Brilliance.com. 

You are also required to take 6 hours of in the car training to complete Driver's Ed. 

At West Central driving will be done during the month of June. You must be at 

least 15 years old in the State of Indiana to get your Learner's Permit. If you 

complete Driver's Education and hold your permit for 180 days, then you will be able to 

get your license when you are 16 years and 90 days old.       

CLASS:  The classroom portion of the class will be done online through Driving Bril-

liance.  To access the registration go to drivingbrilliance.com and select register. Make 

sure to put West Central as the high school.  Students may begin the online class after 

they turn 15, and must be completed to drive this summer.  The online class may be done 

at home, on school computers during the school year, or students may also come to school 

to use computers during the first two weeks of June.                                                                                                                                                     

FEES; Total cost for the program will be $275.00.  A $25 fee will be paid to Driving 

Brilliance for the online class.  The fee must be paid online. A $250.00 fee will be paid 

to West Central for driving.   Out of corporation students will be charged $350.                    
PERMIT; Students will be given a CDE form once they turn 15 years old and have the 

$250 fee paid.  This form is what is needed to get the student driving permit.  Students 

will take the CDE form and proper documents (found in Driverôs Manual) to the license 

branch to get their permit.  Students must take and pass a written test at the license 

branch over the driverôs manual to get their permit.  The manual can be found online 

at www.in.gov/bmv/ under the drivers education tab.  I have also ordered manuals to be 

delivered to West Central.                                                                                                                  

DRIVING:  Each driving group will consist of 3 drivers.  Each student must drive for 6 

hours and observe for 12 hours. Driving groups will be assigned at the end of May.  Driv-

ing will begin at West Central and students will be dropped off at West Central after 

driving.                                   
VACATIONS: If there is a specific week a student cannot drive, please fill out the form 

below so we do not schedule the student to drive during that time.  Remember there is 

only so much flexibility we will have to get all students scheduled.  Please include any 

camps, 4-H fairs, and vacations. 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________                                                            

 

Student Name________________________________          Date of Birth___________________ 

 

Address_____________________________________          Phone________________________ 

 

Date of Vacation or camps________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent Signature________________________________________________________________ 

 

Contact Mike Harter   567-9119 School or 574-870-6605 Cell 

 

Please return the bottom portion of this page to Mr. Harter with your payment. 

 

Driverõs Education 2017-2018 



  As we approach the end of the school year, please be reminded of the opportunity to donate to 

the West Central Schools Educational Foundation. 

 The foundation is a tax-exempt charitable organization under Section 501C(3) of the Internal 

Revenue Code and incorporated under Indiana Law as a not-for-profit corporation.  Contributions are 

deductible for income, estate and gift tax purposes. 

 The purpose of the foundation is to provide scholarships for the youth of the West  Central 

School Corporation.  A   secondary purpose is to promote educational  excellence by raising funds for 

an  endowment through which grants can be awarded for the purpose of strengthening educational pro-

grams. 

 If you would like to become a donor, please complete the form below.  You may stop by the 

Central Office if you are interested in establishing an Advised Endowment Fund Agreement. 

 

   NAME ___________________________ 

 

   ADDRESS_____________________ 

 

   ______________________________ 

 

   Contribution of $________________ 

 

Please make checks  payable to West Central Schools Educational Foundation 

Mail to: 

WCSE Foundation 

P.O. Box 578 

Francesville, IN 47946 

 

  

 

 

  

Educational Foundation Donations 



WEST CENTRAL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL                        

2018-2019 KINDERGARTEN ROUND-UP INFORMATION 
 

 

ENTRANCE REQUIREMENTS: Your child must be 5 by August 1, 2018, and you must provide a legal 

birth certificate. Your child must be fully immunized. 

 

ROUND-UP DAY: Thursday, April 5. Your Round-up session will last approximately two hours. During 

your session, your child will be given a kindergarten readiness screening and his or her vision will be 

checked. You will also have the opportunity to meet the principal, counselor, nurse, speech pathologist and 

kindergarten teachers. School registration forms will also be filled out at this time.   

 

OTHER: The Kindergarten fee will be determined at a later date. Please complete the form below and return 

it to the school office by Monday, March 19. If you know of a family who has an eligible child that does 

not receive a copy of The Communicator or The Trojan News, please ask them to contact the school at 219-

567-9741. 

 

PLEASE SAVE TOP PORTION FOR FUTURE REFERENCE 
 

  -----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

   KINDERGARTEN ROUND -UP REGISTRATION  
2018-2019 

 

Please complete this form and return it to the elementary school by Monday, March 19 so we can schedule 

your child for this exciting time. 

 

____________________________________  _________________  ___________ 

Childôs Name                                                               Birth Date   Gender   

 

____________________________________       ____________________________________ 

Parentô(s)ô/Guardianôs Name(s)    Telephone Number 

    

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address of Parent/Guardian Child Resides With 

 

 

Is your child enrolled in the Medaryville Preschool?       Yes _____  No _____ 

 

Is your child enrolled in Head Start?       Yes _____  No _____         

 

Other Program? __________________________________________ 

 

 

Please check your preferred time for your Round-up session: 

 

Thursday AM _____       Thursday PM _____          



The Middle School Incentive Program has been going well.  We are pleased to have 
so many students with good grades, great behavior, and excellent attendance and 
few tardies.  These students have been enjoying extra time in the gym with Jenga, 
playing basketball and enjoying time with their friends.  Last year our ice cream social 
was such a big hit, we did it again this year.  The second nine weeks we enjoyed 
watching, ñ23 Blast,ò the students really enjoyed the movie.  We also enjoyed popcorn 
and a bottle of water while watching the movie.  Next semester we are planning on 
going bowling again.  The students really enjoyed themselves last year.  We are hop-
ing to see even more students next semester join in the fun of the incentive program. 

 

We were very fortunate to receive monetary donations from Galbreath Inc. and The 
First National Bank of Monterey.  We  also received an Echo Dot from Alliance 
Bank.  We are always looking for more help, ideas, and donations for our incentive 
program.  The West Central Middle School students and staff greatly appreciate the 
support from our community.  Thank you for being a part of this worthy cause.  We 
could not have this program without your big-heartedness that exemplifies the West 
Central Way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Middle School News 


